Janvary 26, 1982

Loy Yokum

Box 7719

Lower Grave Creek Road
Wolf Creek, OR 97497

Dear Mr. Yokum:

Sorry for the long delay in getting returns on the assays; but here they are ot
last, The sample APG-~17 looks interesting; but the quartz samples are a little too
“hungry".

| have been canvassing as many gold miners as possible to get a total figure
of gold production for 1980 and 1981, The U.S, Bureau of Mines figures reported
for Oregon are completely ridiculous. So far it looks like Southwestern Cregon
production has had a significant contribution to the economy by the many small
producers. It adds up to new wealth in the orea; but hasn't been given proper credit
for its importance.

If you have produced any gold during 1980 and 1981, I'd like to get your
figures. They will be kept strictly confidential and no one's individual product’~n
will be given out, We will publish only o total figure for these two years, provided
we get a reasonably complete report,

Best regords.

Sincerely,

Len Ropp
Resident Geologist
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